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Dear Murad 

 

As pointed out in my letter dated June 4 2019, the IEB discussed the status of ‘Section in 
Foundation’ for Uzbekistan during its last meeting. 

Due to the fact that we have not seen any significant evidence of positive IPA development in your 
country over the last few years, and that there has been a lack of effective communication, we took 
the decision - in accordance with our international documents - to withdraw the status of ‘Section in 
Foundation’ for Uzbekistan. Section Russia, as your sponsor section, will receive a copy of this 
letter, and we will also inform all IPA sections in due course.  

I am aware that this is not positive news for you, but the IEB felt that this decision was in the best 
interest of the IPA.  As specified in our documents, current IPA members in Uzbekistan may remain 
in the association as Foreign Associate Members of IPA Russia, providing the Russian section gives 
their approval. Of course you may wish to restart the affiliation process in the future, but this would 
have to be based on a clear understanding about what the IPA is, and what conditions need to be 
fulfilled to become an IPA section. 

I must also inform you that the withdrawal of the status of ‘Section in Foundation’ means that your 
attendance at the forthcoming IPA World Congress in Croatia, should you choose to participate, 
must be now authorised by me, as you would only be able to attend as guests, and not as 
observers. I am happy to grant you this authorisation, provided that you forward a request to me as 
soon as possible, so that IPA Croatia can take it into consideration, as the deadline for registrations 
has already passed. 

I regret that it has not been possible to reach a more positive conclusion for now, and I sincerely 
hope that we will be able to restart the process of integrating Uzbekistan into the IPA in the near 
future, under better circumstances. Thank you for your understanding. 

 

Best regards, 

 Pierre-Martin Moulin 

  

 PRESIDENT  

cc IEB members, President IPA Russia 
 

TO: 
 
Murad Otadjanov 
 

 
 
 
 
Sembrancher, 1 July 2019 
 


